
 

Commission on Aging 

Lebanon Senior Center  

Special Meeting 

 

Monday, November 26, 2018, 6:30pm 

 

Present: Jane Cady,  Jim Donnelly, Gary Rockefeller, Donna Lennox, 

Darlene Hathaway, Liz Shilosky, Marion Russo and Bonnie LeBlanc 

 

Also Attending: Darcy Battye 

 

Absent: Geri McCaw  

 

Meeting called to order at 6:32pm by Bonnie LeBlanc 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from October 15, 2018 special meeting 

were reviewed by all present.  Jane Cady moved that minutes were to be 

accepted, Jim Donnelly seconded the motion and all present agreed. 

 

Correspondence:  N/A 

 

Treasurer’s report: Budget presently on target. 

 

Reports: Director Darcy Battye:  Transportation use is at an all time low.  

An ad will be put together for the Lebanon Life Newspaper telling seniors 

all over town how they can make use of this valuable service.  We are 

presently having problems with the heating system in certain rooms of the 

center.  Although this has been looked at several times in the past, the 

problem still exists without resolution.  We would like to ask help from a 

person (manufacturer?)  perhaps more familiar with the industrial system we 

have at the center. 

 

Bingo:  Bingo has been well attended with 31 this past Monday. 

 

Trips:  The next trip will be the MGM Casino in Springfield.  The NY trip 

was well attended also. 

 

Friends: The Friends have been working hard in preparation for their 

Holiday Bazaar on 12/1.  Many baskets are already prepared as this is the 

major attraction at our holiday bazaar. 



 

 

Luncheon:  For our annual Thanksgiving dinner we served 105 meals.  This 

week we’ll be serving pizza & salad. 

 

Old Business:  

 There should be a small residual amount left at the end of our budget 

term to allow us to purchase some additional needed items. 

 We will name a committee to oversee the 10yr. celebration at our next 

meeting. We decided to put off the event until May. 

 

 

 

New business: Dates have been selected for the next year’s meetings.  A 

motion was made to accept these dates by Marion Russo,  seconded  by 

Darlene Hathaway and all present agreed. 

  

Public Forum:  Liz Shilosky brought up the fact that we need to be thinking 

of more ideas that will help to bring in a lot more seniors that can take 

advantage of the services offered by our center. 

 

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn was made by Marion Russo, seconded by Jane 

Cady and approved by all. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Donna Lennox  


